
 
 
 
 
Honorable Council 
City of Newark, Ohio 
January 10, 2012 
 
Monday, January 9, 2012, following the Finance Committee meeting 
the Service Committee met in Council Chambers with these members 
present: 
 
Jeff Rath, Chair     Ed Houdeshell 
Ryan T. Bubb      Shirley Stare 
 
We wish to report: 
 
1. Roger Loomis, Utilities Superintendent, discussed Resolution 

No. 11-108 authorizing and directing the service director to 
apply for, accept and enter into a water pollution control 
loan fund agreement on behalf of the city for planning, 
design and/or construction of wastewater facilities (Raccoon 
Creek Interceptor) and designating a dedicated repayment 
source for the loan. 

 
2. Rhonda Loomis asked for an update on the Chuck Jackson 

agreement to wit:  a five year lease beginning April 1, 2011 
and being in effect for five years.  Mr. Jackson has use of 
the land (one acre), house and is required to perform forty 
hours of labor per month at T. J. Evans Park.  The house is 
near the park on State Route 13. The city pays water, sewer, 
gas and electric bills; this raises Mr. Jackson’s salary by 
$9,600 annually. 

 
 Is there a business being run out of the garage was asked. 
 
 
 
 
Jeff Rath 
Chair 
 
 
 
 


